# ALUMNAE CLUB NEWS

#### CHARLESTON, WEST VIRGINIA

Watch for news from the recently organized Charleston Alumnae Club! Mildred Genet MacLeod (Mrs. Charles), '44, of 909 West Avenue, served as general chairman for the organizational meeting in June. Assisting her were Ada Jane Buford Sears (Mrs. R. B.), '42, and Margie Lou Thomas Tuckwiller (Mrs. D. W.), '42.

### CLEVELAND, OHIO

In a recent letter from Cleveland we learned that the Ward-Belmont Alumnae Club has just concluded a very active year. The main project of the club was a luncheon and style show given for the benefit of the County Nursing Home. About 200 women attended the "Spring Festival" which was planned by the following committee: Donna Oviatt Linsday (Mrs. Thomas C., Jr.), '31; Virginia Varga Morgan (Mrs. Hal), '35; Elizabeth Hughes Prouty (Mrs. Robert L.), '45; Marjorie Schwab Montgomery (Mrs. Theodore V.), '39; Dorothy Moser Needs (Mrs. Robert), '19; and the president, Jane Fults Harris (Mrs. E. B.), 39.

The home of Helen Ammerman Neigarth (Mrs. Milton), '20, was the setting of the annual Christmas party for the alumnae and their husbands. The final meeting of the year was held at the home of Martha Schultz Penske (Mrs. Julius), '27, where a slate of officers was presented to the

The newly elected officers are Donna Oviatt Linsday (Mrs. Thomas C., Jr.), '31, 4013 Washington Blvd., University Heights 18, president; Marjorie Schwab Montgomery (Mrs. Theodore V.), '39, vice-president and corresponding secretary; Helen Ammerman Neigarth (Mrs. Milton), '20, treasurer and recording secretary; and Verna Henry Roof (Mrs. Leonard), '19, publicity chairman.

The meetings, which are held monthly in the homes of the alumnae, will resume in

Congratulations to the following officers

for a most successful year: Janet Fults Harris (Mrs. E.B.), '39, president; Dorothy Moser Needs (Mrs. Robert), '19, vice-president: Ruth Campen Friedman (Mrs. Stanley), '27, secretary-treasurer; Helen Ammerman Neigarth (Mrs. Milton), '20, courtesy secretary.

#### FT. WORTH, TEXAS

President Robert C. Provine was honor guest of the Ft. Worth Alumnae Club on April 28. Approximately seventy-five guests were entertained in the home of Maude Lea Lydick (Mrs. Ned) at a dessert coffee for prospective students, parents of students, alumnae and their husbands. Earlier that day several members of the club had given a luncheon for Dr. Provine at the River Crest Country Club.

Most of the meetings are held the third Wednesday of each month in the homes of the members. Officers of the club are Gladys Andre Eberhardt (Mrs. A. M.). 6425 Rosemont, president; and Kathryne Johnson Smith (Mrs. B. O.), 3550 Kell Road, secretary-treasurer.

#### INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA

The Indianapolis Alumnae Club concluded another successful year with a luncheon at the Indianapolis Athletic Club on June 10. Miss Polly Fessey, instructor of accounting and commercial law, spoke at the meeting as a representative of the school. Miss Fessey, a Ward-Belmont graduate in the class of 1943, is sponsor of the Osiron Club and the school publications. Several alumnae from out-of-town were present at the meeting.

The incoming officers are Mary Ann Pearson Diener (Mrs. Robert), '44, 6777 Washington Blvd., president; Nancy Adair Peschau (Mrs. J. E.), '47, vice-president and program chairman; Nancy Stern Barton (Mrs. Thomas M.), '47, secretary; and Carol Reese Johnson (Mrs. James R.), '47, treasurer.

Largely responsible for the successful year are the following officers: Jeanne Cookson Cougill (Mrs. Todd), '36, presi-

dent; Mary Ann Pearson Diener (Mrs. and Emmalee Ann Thomas Camplin (Mrs. Robert), '44, vice-president and secretary; James E., Jr.), '31, treasurer.



## LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA

Making arrangements for the Los Angeles luncheon were the following alumnae: front row, left to right, Katherine Armistead Motz (Mrs. C. C.), general chairman; Inez Norris Moore (Mrs. James J.), Nelle Edwards Frost (Mrs. O. Lamont): back row, left to right, Grace Booher Shepard; Dorothy King Blanchard (Mrs. Ralph); Ella Lou Cheek Kapp (Mrs. Harold); Dorothy Evans Runnels (Mrs. Robert); and Mrs. Frank Lackey.

Over sixty alumnae attended a luncheon at the Town House in Los Angeles on May 11 to organize a Ward-Belmont alumnae club. The general chairman of the meeting was Katherine Armistead Motz (Mrs. C. C.) of 101 South Highland Avenue, Los Angeles.

The invocation was given by Grace Booher Shepard. After the group sang "The Bells of Ward-Belmont," the organizational chairman was introduced. The musical program included a group of songs sung by Bill Lechner, tenor, and two violin selections played by Ella Cheek Kapp (Mrs. Harold). Mr. Kapp was accompanist for both of the numbers. Mabel Thompson Rauch (Mrs. James L.), author and alumna of Belmont College, was the speaker.

After the entertainment, a business meeting was held. The group decided to meet three times a year during the months of May, September, and January in different sections of the city.

The following officers were elected to serve one year: Katherine Armistead Motz (Mrs. C. C.), Ward Seminary, president; Grace Landrith Landis (Mrs. W. D.) '15.